


Dates for your Calendar
Term 1 , 2024

Monday 12th - 14th February Parent Chats
Wednesday 14th February Ash Wednesday Whole School Mass 12pm in the hall
Monday 19th - 21st February Grade 6 Camp

Monday 26th February
Grandparents for Preps and New Families to Cana 11:30am - 12.30pm
(details below)

Monday 26th February Enrolment School Tour 10am and 5pm
Monday 26th February PFA Committee Meeting 7pm (details below)
Tuesday 27th February Enrolment School Tour 5pm
Wednesday 28th February Enrolment School Tour 10am and 5pm
Monday 4th March School Photos - Photo Packs will be sent out shortly
Wednesday 6th March Enrolment Information for 2025 Meeting 6:30pm Cana School Hall
Monday 11th March Labour Day - No School
Wednesday 13th March School Advisory Council Meeting - 6:00pm
Thursday 28th March End of Term 1 - 1pm Finish

School Assembly Change of Time

As of Monday 12th of February our whole school assemblies will be held in the

school hall at 1.50pm. The purpose of these assemblies is to share information

with the students and celebrate achievements and events across the school.

Moving these assemblies to the hall allows us to better capture the attention of

our student group and minimise background noise. We will be using these times to

alert and promote the Cana characteristics we are focusing on.

On Monday mornings the students will still be singing the Australian Anthem as a

class group in their classrooms.

Parents & Friends Meeting

The first PFA meeting for 2024 will be held on Monday February 26th at 7pm in the

CANA Staff Room. Any new members are welcome to attend.

Looking forward to seeing you all!

REMINDER TO ALL NEW FAMILIES ABOUT TRAFFIC / PARKING PROTOCOLS



During morning drop off we have noticed some families parking in zones that are not authorised. Can

you please ensure that you are:

1. Not parking in the Drop Off Zone or blocking the area with your vehicle.

2. All families who are parking onsite, will need to reverse park their car into the car space.

3. Do not leave any children in the car while they are not supervised.

4. This is a one way drive through, the Sandalwood Ave exit must be used when exiting the car

park.

5. Please do not block the driveway of Sandalwood Ave to drop off your child/ren

6. Cana car park is only open in the morning to drop off your child/ren. When picking up your

child/ren at the end of day please park your car around allocated car park spaces around the

outside of the school. We ask that you please be respectful to the neighbors and pay attention

to street signs.

7. No blocking of school crossing when dropping off children, in particular back of school on

Sandalwood Drive

8. Please use the roundabout for ALL U-turns and follow the correct safety traffic rules.

We need to ensure this area is free flowing for all vehicles and for families to walk safely into the

school. Thank you to all families for your continued support.







2024 Sacrament Dates
Dear Families,

Below are the dates that the Sacraments will be celebrated at the different year
levels.

These dates include a Family Evening and the Sacrament date. More details of
the grades / times will be advised.

First Reconciliation – Grade 3

Family Evening – Tuesday 28th May 5pm & 6pm session

Sacrament Evenings – Tuesday 4th June 5pm & 6.30 session

Thursday 6th June 5pm session

Holy Communion – Grade 4

Family Evening – Tuesday 16th July 5pm & 6pm session

Sacrament Day – Saturday 27th July 11.30am & 1.30pm session

Confirmation – Grade 6

Family Evening – Tuesday 16th April 5pm & 6pm session

Sacrament Day – Sunday 28th April 1.30pm & 3.30pm session

Should you have any enquiries please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Lina Vermeulen
lina.vermeulen@canahillside.catholic.edu.au

OR

School number – 8390 9200









Ice-Cream sales will start again on Friday 9th February 2024







Message from Fr. Maurie

Hello everyone

Last week we were acknowledging the ‘actual’ beginning of the year, perhaps with some regret that the

easier-going mood of January was passing. Now the routines of life have really ‘kicked in’, as they say. Our

Schools and Colleges have put in two weeks already.

I’ve always noticed that February may be the busiest month in Parish life: everything gets going again, including

those events that may be sometime off in the future, but “let’s start talking about them so that we’re not caught out

later!”

So many positive comments have come in about our ‘commissioning’ of our Ministry Teams for Holy Communion

to those in Aged Care/Nursing Homes and their private homes during Masses last weekend. They do this on our

behalf, as I was saying at the Masses: they extend our Parish community life to the residents as well as share

the Sacrament through their presence and care.

Remember that I drew attention to our ‘Anointing Mass’ on Friday 23rd February in Sacred Heart church at 10.30

followed by tea/coffee and chat. Come along all who would like to benefit from those Sacraments. If anyone

needs assistance in getting to the church, contact the Parish Office and we’ll arrange for that.

Our Baptism Team will present their Ministry at our Masses this weekend, urgently wanting to build up the

numbers in that Ministry. It is an essential part of Parish life – welcoming, supporting, guiding families as they ask

for Baptism for their children, for them to be initiated into the life of Christ and the life of the Church. There are

several different roles in the Ministry: this might be where you can step forward. This weekend there will be the

opportunity to indicate your expression of interest, after which a Team member will discuss that with you.

During the week our Parish Advisory Group met and began to identify some projects we could undertake during

the year. Our Parish Finance Committee will meet during the coming week – one task being the finalisation of our

Annual Financial Statement which will be forwarded to Archdiocese headquarters (the Archdiocese’s financial

year is 1st January-31st December).

The first of our School Masses is celebrated on Friday. The round of meetings of our Primary School Principals

and Religious Education leaders and of the Principals of our Colleges gathered for the first time this week.

The year is under way. And with a rush when you notice that in just a few days the Season of Lent begins with

Ash Wednesday (14th February)! It seems to be very early this year, doesn’t it? Our Parish Masses on Ash

Wednesday will be at 7.30am and 7.00pm at Sacred Heart; at 7.00pm at Emmaus. Our young people will gather

in Mass and other forms of prayer at various time of the day, too, sharing in the Ashes.

The Ashes are that symbol that ‘things change’. What used to be comes to an end – such as the ways in our

lives that don’t show up the life of Christ in us but something else instead. With those non-Christ parts of our lives

brought to an end in Lent, there’s room to come more alive with the life of Jesus – which we will celebrate in Holy

Week and Easter (30-31 March).

Lent will call us to take a good look at ourselves. I like very much this quote that I came across in an article about

something else – it fits Lent so well:

The real question is whether the ‘brighter future’ is really always so distant. What if, on the contrary, it

has been here for a long time already, and only our own blindness and weakness have prevented us from

seeing it around us and within us, and kept us from developing it? (Vaclav Havel, later President of

Czechoslovakia, The Power of the Powerless, 1978)



What a great expression of what we will be trying to do through Lent! For ‘we already share in the life of God;

what that can become we do not know yet’ as St John writes in his Letters.

Pope Francis has written quite practically about building strategies for this renewal into our lives. For example on

‘fasting’, one of those customary practices during Lent along with prayer and good works:

FASTING IN LENT

Fast from hurting words and say kind words.

Fast from sadness and be filled with gratitude.

Fast from anger and be filled with patience.

Fast from pessimism and be filled with hope.

Fast from worries and trust in God.

Fast from complaints and contemplate simplicity.

Fast from pressures and be prayerful.

Fast from bitterness and fill your heart with joy.

Fast from selfishness and be compassionate to others.

Fast from grudges and be reconciled.

Fast from words and be silent so you can listen.

(Pope Francis based on a Latin prayer)

Project Compassion boxes are available in the foyers this weekend to take home for your donations throughout

Lent: they form part of the ‘good works’ part of the Season.

An extra prayer opportunity during Lent will be ‘Stations of the Cross’ on Fridays in Sacred Heart church at

7.15pm

Another ‘first activity’ for the year is our Fair Committee’s hosting their first sausage sizzle of the year at Bunnings

(Watergardens) this Sunday (11th), 9am-4pm. What a huge effort this Ministry group put in throughout each year!!

Last year’s proceeds of $7,000 will go to our Parish Primary Schools (Sacred Heart, Emmaus, Cana) when they

choose their projects which won’t be covered by school fees and grants. The Team do a great sausage – go

along and enjoy just outside Bunnings main entrance.

Start considering the Season of Lent, I suggest, so that we ‘hit the ground running as soon as it begins. Later in

the Season we will gather in Lent Prayer and Reconciliation to call for the renewal the Season and Easter are all

about – Wednesday 20th March at 7.30pm at Emmaus, Thursday 21st March at 7.30pm at Sacred Heart.

For now: have a good year, have a good Lent!!

Best wishes and blessings

Maurie Cooney

(Parish Priest)

https://crcstalbans.schoolzineplus.com/newsletter/article/781?skin=1




Parents/Families,

Parents we all need to be in partnership and to always be respectful of each other

during all interactions - face to face or on social media. We are role models for our

children and need to be reflective of our communications and actions.

If there are any concerns please see your child’s classroom teacher as the first point of

contact, or you can contact the Principal on principal@canahillside.catholic.edu.au

Child Safety Code of Conduct
Safeguarding Children and Young People Code of Conduct

Acceptable behaviours

All MACS Board members, MACS Board committee members, School Advisory Council members, the

Principal and all our other staff, volunteers, contractors, parent community and clergy at Cana are

responsible for supporting the safety of children by:

· adhering to the school’s child-safe policy and upholding the school’s statement of commitment to

child safety, at all times

· taking all reasonable steps to protect children from abuse

· treating everyone in the school community with respect

· taking into account the needs of all children and students

· listening and responding to the views and concerns of children – particularly if they are telling you

that they or another child has been abused or that they are worried about their safety/the safety of

another child

· promoting the cultural safety, participation and empowerment of Aboriginal and Torres Strait

Islander children (for example, by never questioning an Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander child’s

self-identification)

· promoting the cultural safety, participation and empowerment of children with culturally and

linguistically diverse backgrounds (for example, by having a zero-tolerance for discrimination)

· promoting the safety, participation and empowerment of children with a disability (for example,

during personal care activities)

· ensuring as far as practicable that adults are not alone with a child

· reporting any allegations of child abuse to the school’s leadership (or child safety officer if the

school has appointed someone to this role)

· understanding and complying with all reporting obligations as they relate to mandatory reporting

and reporting under the Crimes Act 1958 (Vic.)

· understanding and complying with all obligations as they relate to the reportable conduct scheme

including reporting allegations of reportable conduct in accordance with the school’s reportable

conduct policy

· reporting any child safety concerns to the school’s leadership (or child safety officer if the school has

appointed someone to this role)

mailto:principal@canahillside.catholic.edu.au


· ensuring as quickly as possible that the child is safe if an allegation of child abuse is made

· reporting to the Victorian Institute of Teaching (VIT) any charges, committals for trial or convictions

in relation to a sexual offence by a registered teacher, or specific allegations or concerns about a

registered teacher

· ensuring they comply with any and all applicable professional or occupational codes of conduct.

Unacceptable behaviours
All MACS Board members, MACS Board committee members, School Advisory Council members, the

Principal and all our other staff, volunteers, contractors and clergy at Cana must not:

· ignore or disregard any suspected or disclosed child abuse. This includes but not limited to –

physical / mental abuse, neglect and any form of maltreatment by an adult which is threatening to a

child.

· develop any special relationships with children that could be seen as favouritism (for example, the

offering of gifts or special treatment for specific children)

· exhibit behaviours with children which may be construed as unnecessarily physical (for example,

inappropriate sitting on laps)

· put children at risk of abuse (for example, by locking doors)

· initiate unnecessary physical contact with children or do things of a personal nature that a child can

do for themselves (for example, toileting or changing clothes)

· engage in open discussions of a mature or adult nature in the presence of children (for example,

personal social activities)

· use inappropriate language in the presence of children

· express personal views on cultures, race or sexuality in the presence of children

· discriminate against any child, including because of age, gender, race, culture, vulnerability,

sexuality, ethnicity or disability

· work with children while under the influence of alcohol or illegal drugs

· have contact with a child or their family outside school without the school leadership’s or child

safety officer’s (if the school has appointed someone to this role) knowledge and/or consent or the

school governing authority’s approval (for example, unauthorised after-hours tutoring, private

instrumental/other lessons or sport coaching); accidental contact, such as seeing people in the

street, is appropriate

· have any online contact with a child (including by social media, email, instant messaging) or their

family unless necessary (for example, providing families with eNewsletters or assisting students with

their schoolwork)

· use any personal communication channels/devices such as a personal email account

· exchange personal contact details such as phone numbers, social networking sites or email

addresses

· photograph or video a child without the consent of the parents, guardians or carers

· consume alcohol or drugs at school or at school events in the presence of children.




